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Board Communique
from the Chairperson, Dan McAullay

Derbarl Health Service: Celebrating 
Success and Looking Ahead! 

Here’s your first 2024 update on Derbarl Yerrigan 
Health Service: 

Big Wins in 2023! 

•	 We turned 50! We celebrated this milestone 
with two fun events. 

•	 Derbarl was named the RACGP Best General 
Practice Service of the Year.

AGM Update 

•	 New Board Members: We welcomed Kaya 
Carson and Thierra Clanton. Unfortunately, 
due to unforeseen circumstances, Kaya 
couldn’t join. 

•	 A big thank you to Rosalie Kickett and Donna 
Nelson for their years of service.

Exciting News: A New Clinic in Midland! 

•	 We purchased a new property in Midland, 
double the size of the current clinic. 

•	 This will allow us to serve even more patients 
in the City of Swan.

•	 The new clinic is expected to open in March 
2025. 

Keeping Your Information Safe 

•	 We’re working hard to improve our 
cybersecurity to protect your data. 

•	 This includes new policies and plans to 
prevent cyberattacks. 

Shaping the Future: Your Voice Matters 

•	 We’re developing a new Strategic Plan for 
2025-2035. 

•	 We want to hear from you- we’ll be organising 
workshops soon to get your input. 

Modernizing Our Rules 

•	 We’re reviewing our Rulebook to make sure 
it’s up-to-date and effective. 

•	 This will help us achieve our goals and better 
serve you. 

Looking Ahead: A Brighter Future 

•	 We’re excited about the new clinic, the 
strategic plan, and our modernised Rulebook. 

•	 These changes will allow us to continue 
providing excellent culturally responsive 
healthcare services to our community. 

Contact us on 1300 420 272 and follow us 
on social media @derbarlyerriganhealth | @
derbarlyerriganhealthservice.

We look forward to serving you for many years 
to come! 

Dan
Professor Dan McAullay
Chairperson
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Derbarl UpdatesDerbarl Updates

MAY 

RACGP Accreditation 

In May last year, all Derbarl services were assessed 
by Australian General Practice Accreditation Ltd 
(AGPAL) assessors against the Royal Australian 
College of General Practitioners standard practice. 

Preparing and strengthening our accreditation 
and compliance measures and infection control 
standards was a tremendous team effort that 
resulted in the AGPAL accreditors finding Derbarl 
met standards to achieve RACGP accreditation for 
all Clinics.

JUNE 

Mental Health Accreditation 

In June, we achieved inaugural accreditation 
against the National Standards for Mental Health 
Services. Attaining the mental health accreditation 
provided acknowledgement and recognition of our 
high-level capability to deliver mental health and 
Social and Emotional Wellbeing (SEWB) Services. 
This is a testament to the dedicated team we have 
working at Derbarl. 

This accreditation provides us with a solid 
foundation for continuous quality improvement in 
our mental health and SEWB services; and holds 
us in good stead in applying for SEWB expansion.

JULY 

New Services

Derbarl attracted funding for three new services 
to complement our comprehensive primary health 
care model and suite of services. Derbarl is one of 
7 AHCWA pilot sites to deliver a (non-crisis) Family 
and Domestic Violence program (FDV). 

The program aims to support the safety and 
wellbeing of Aboriginal people affected by 
FDSV and promote community safety.  Since 
commencing, the program has managed a 
full caseload and continues to advocate for 
appropriate funding to deal with community need 
and preventive support services. 

Derbarl is one of 23 NACCHO pilot sites across 
the country to deliver the Culture, Care Connect 
program – an Aftercare Suicide Prevention service. 

The program brings together key streams of 
suicide prevention planning, coordination, and 
activity across Perth metro, including raising 
awareness, early intervention, crisis management 
and support to the Community. Aftercare Workers 
provide support to mob who have been referred 
following a suicide attempt or suicidal crisis 
through wrap around support including referral 
pathways and coordinated care and support to 
individuals and families to prevent suicides.  

2023

After almost 7 years, we also reclaimed the 
Tackling Indigenous Smoking (TIS) program.

The Derbarl TIS ‘Wugen Wal-yan’  program 
has renewed focus on improving exposure 
and engagement with communities to reduce 
smoking uptake and rates including vaping and 
e-cigarettes. It focuses on community education 
and engagement, smoke free policies, mass 
and social media campaigns and promotional 
resources and events.  Since mobilising the 
program, the team have delivered over 67 events 
and education sessions.

Our SEWB team onboarded a Strong Spirit 
Strong Mind Youth Project. The project works 
with our young people to improve their social 
and emotional wellbeing and awareness of risks 
associated with alcohol and other drug use.

“�The focus of the Tackling 
Indigenous Smoking 
program is on improving 
exposure and engagement 
with communities to 
reduce smoking uptake 
and rates including vaping 
and e-cigarettes.”

AUGUST 

Midland Project 

Following cultural clearance from Elders, the board 
approved the purchase of 11 The Avenue as the 
property to develop for our new Midland Clinic. 
The property is 750 square metres in size and will 
require a complete fit-out. 

Derbarl will take full possession and commence 
refurbishment of the property on 1 July 2024.  
A Construction Project Manager has been 
appointed to manage the refurbishment of the 
property.   

The $4.7M funding for the new Midland clinic 
was an election promise from the Albanese 
government.
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Derbarl UpdatesDerbarl Updates

SEPTEMBER 

50th Anniversary Elders Luncheon

Team Derbarl assisted in making our community 
launch for our 50th anniversary, a momentous 
celebration for many of our founders, life 
members, past and current directors, members, 
patients and visitors. The work of the team truly 
defined the team Derbarl ethos. 

At the launch in late September, we heard from 
one of Derbarl’s first employees and Elder, Aunty 
Marian Kickett, Founding Member, Aunty Marie 
Bartlett and current CEO, Tracey Brand, the story 
of the Derbarl Yerrigan Health Service; spanning 
over half a century it is one of pioneering activism, 
leadership and growth and never giving up. 

At the time we were founded in 1973, the infant 
mortality for Aboriginal bubs was 120 to 1000 live 
births, today we are 5.8 to 1000. Life expectancy 
for Aboriginal men was 52 years and women 54, 
today our men are living to an average of 71.6 
years and women 75.6 and while these are good 
improvements, there is so still much to be done to 
close the gap in health inequality. 

The AMS opened its doors with a modest $100,000 
budget, today, we have an annual budget of 
$22.7M. Patient numbers grew from 800 patients 
in 1973 to over 8,000 in 1981, which doubled 9 
years later to 16,000 patients in 1990 and today 
we have 24,062 patients. In 1976, patient numbers 
were rising to 600 a month with many first-time 
patients, today an average of 8,500 patients 
access care across Derbarl’s 4 clinics every month.  

Today, we have 100,000 patient contacts and 
provide over 57,000 episodes of care each year. 

Looking back over 50 years, the service started 
with 5 staff including 1 GP, 2 RNs, 1 AHP and 1 
Social Worker – today we have 166 staff (138 FT). 
We are the largest ACCHO employer of Aboriginal 
Health Practitioners in the country and likely one 
of the few health services that have 5 Aboriginal 
doctors. We continue an important role in training 
Aboriginal Health Practitioners and medical 
students including GP Registrars. Over the last 
two years, our Aboriginal GPRs have consequently 
won the GPR in Training Award for the state (Dr 
Corey and Dr Dan). 

Our second largest clinic, Midland, was opened 
in 1998 and was forced to close in 2001 due to 
insufficient funding. It reopened in March 2003 
and closed in October of the same year and in 

2012 reopened again in new premises with more 
sustained funding. 10 years later in 2022, $4.7M 
was announced for a new Derbarl owned Midland 
Clinic. 

From humble beginnings that started with 
volunteers in a run-down old city building to 
expanding to four clinics, 24,000 patients and 
becoming the oldest and largest Aboriginal 
community-controlled health service in Western 
Australia and one of the first in the country. 

As we celebrated 50 years, the RACGP announced 
Derbarl as the best GP service in the state – it is a 
remarkable achievement. 

Derbarl’s 50-year journey is a tremendous 
example of an Aboriginal community-controlled 
health self-determinant organisation by which 
the Aboriginal community has taken Aboriginal 
health into Aboriginal hands and achieved great 
success. This is what happens when Aboriginal 
people have a voice. Lives are saved and health 
improvements happen. 

Speeches acknowledged and paid respect to 
our 10 founding members, 44 life members, the 
113 past and current community- elected directors 
and our incredible staff who have served Derbarl 
over our 50 years. These people are all integral in 
this milestone achievement.
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Derbarl UpdatesDerbarl Updates

 

OCTOBER 

Derbarl’s 50th Anniversary Gala 
Dinner 

250 guests attended the Derbarl 50 Year 
Anniversary Gala Dinner. The evening was 
attended by founders, past and current Directors 
and staff, patients, and key stakeholders. 

We were fortunate to attract some great 
sponsorship that made the event possible. 

The room looked stunning, the food was good. 
Aunty Marian Kickett welcomed guests to country, 
and keynote  speeches  were  delivered  by 
Professor Sandra Eades AO and our longest-
serving CEO, Associate Professor Ted Wilkes. 

The Brothers band and Natasha Eldridge 
entertained and there was plenty of dancing. It was 
lovely to have so many Elders and past Directors 
attend. We are what we are because of them 
and their fight for self-determination and health 
services their way.

SILVER

BRONZE

ELDER’S SUPPORT

DERBARL THANKS ALL EVENT SPONSORS
GOLD
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Derbarl UpdatesDerbarl Updates

NOVEMBER 

AGM 

On 18 November, the Derbarl Yerrigan Health 
Service held its Annual General Meeting. The 
AGM covered off on all business and members 
supported all proposed resolutions. With three 
member Director positions vacant, members voted 
for the Director positions to be filled by impressive 
young inspiring candidates*. 

Our new Directors have strong cultural connections 
to Noongar Boodjar, and historic connections to 
Derbarl and come with great passion and tenacity.

Paediatric Funding

Derbarl has fiercely advocated for funding to 
provide timely assessment and diagnosis of 
children and young people with suspected 
developmental delays.  Derbarl also presented 
to the Inquiry into Child Development Services 
Western Australia. 

In November, we received the exciting news 
that our funding applications for the Telethon 
Foundation and Stan Perron Foundation were 
successful for our Paediatric Service. 

The funding will allow us to maintain our existing 
multi-disciplinary team, bolster our services and 
expand allied health services with a social worker 
and clinical psychologist. While this level of funding 
is welcomed, it is philanthropic and short term.  

The Derbarl CEO, Deputy Medical Director and 
Paeds team met with NACCHO and welcomed 
their support for recurrent sustainable funding in 
this space. 

DECEMBER 

Cultural Safety Framework 

Derbarl’s Cultural Safety Framework was launched 
at our Staff Summit in December. The framework 
has been built upon the cultural intelligence of our 
Aboriginal staff and received endorsement by the 
Derbarl Aboriginal Advisory Committee. 

The Cultural Governance Framework will ensure 
cultural safety is at the centre of everything we do. 

“�The Cultural Governance 
Framework will ensure 
Cultural Safety is at the 
centre of everything we 
and all partners that work 
with us do.”

Elder Care Program

Derbarl received funding under tranche 2 for an 
Elder Care program. The program aims to deliver 
care support, connection, and coordination to 
elder patients and their families. 

It will allow Derbarl to work with our Elderly patients 
and their families to ensure they are supported 
to understand, navigate, and access aged care 
services they are entitled to receive. 

It will be Derbarl’s strategic and operational 
guide to promoting holistic health, wellbeing and 
wellness that is free from racism, discrimination, 
and lateral violence for Aboriginal people, carers, 
families, and communities on Wadjuk Noongar 
Boodjar.

Our new Derbarl board is: 

Member Director and Chair 
Professor Dan McAullay 

Member Director and Deputy Chair 
Professor Sandra Eades  

Member Director 
Robert Morrison* 

Member Director 
Thierra Clanton*  

Member Director 
Kaya Carson* - Now Vacant

Independent Director 
Kimberley Johnstone  

Independent Director 
Vacant (Under Recruitment)
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2024
JANUARY

Health Service for Juvenile Centre

Derbarl’s proposal to the Department of Justice 
to deliver a health service model for Aboriginal 
children and young people in the Banksia and 
Casuarina juvenile centres was significantly 
downsized through a tender.  The tender was not 
financially, clinically, or reputationally viable for 
Derbarl. The government, however, is willing to 
work with Derbarl on an agreeable model.  

The leadership team is doing some further 
engagement with other ACCHOs delivering 
health services in justice facilities and will reopen 
negotiations with the department to work on 
an agreeable model. Derbarl is committed to 
providing health care and coordination of wrap 
around supports for our children and young people 
in the justice system. We continue to advocate for 
investments to prevent our children engaging with 
the justice system.

Derbarl also participated in the National Review of 
First Nations Health Care in Prisons - Roundtable 
meeting. We hope our position will lead to 
Aboriginal people in the justice system receiving a 
culturally safe, comprehensive primary health care 
service, as well as through care and investment in 
early years interventions.

FEBRUARY 

 
We were saddened to hear of the passing of 
(Aunty) Dr Lowitja O’Donoghue on Sunday 4 
February, and extended our sincere sorrow 
to her family, friends, and colleagues. We pay 
tribute to her remarkable legacy. 

Lowitja dedicated her life to advocating and driving 
policy change for Aboriginal health, education, 
land rights and reconciliation and eloquently held 
government accountable for actions and decisions 
impacting our people. 

Her formidable legacy will continue to be felt by 
future generations. While we mourn her passing, 
we also celebrate a great life that inspires all our 
people across the country. 

New Programs 

Derbarl has been pursuing funding to reignite our 
popular Heart Health Program.  The National Heart 
Foundation Chief Executive Officer, David Lloyd, 
his team and Francene Eades from East Metro 
Health Service met with Derbarl to discuss reviving 
the Heart Health program. 

Planning to relaunch our Heart Health program is 
gaining momentum with funding from the Health 
Foundation and in-kind support from EMHS.  
We remain hopeful that the program will be 
reignited this year.

“�Derbarl is committed to 
providing health care 
and coordination of wrap 
around supports for our 
children and young people 
in the justice system and 
continue to advocate for 
investments to prevent our 
children engaging with the 
justice system.”
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Arnold Yarran Yarning Circle 

In February, we officially opened the Arnold Yarran 
Yarning Circle. 

This project was a vision of Uncle Arnold about 7 
years ago after he saw a yarning circle in Northam. 

We have all seen over the years, Uncle has been 
the accidental counsellor as mob come and yarn 
with him in the East Perth gardens. He talked 
about this project for many years before Derbarl 
committed to making his dream a reality. 

The Yarning Circle provides a safe place for mob to 
gather to have yarns, to heal, to connect with each 
other, to share worries, to hear what’s happening 
in Derbarl and to feel safe and culturally connected 
and supported. 

It is already proving to be an empowering space 
to share stories, wisdom and laughter. We thank 
Unc for persevering with his vision.

The opening was incorporated into the Elders 
Yarning Group and it was so lovely to see our 
Elders as proud as Uncle and Team Derbarl and 
providing their support for this project. 
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EventsEvents

Community Events

National Aboriginal & Torres Strait 
Islander Children’s Day

The Health Promotion team joined the East Perth 
Clinic’s  National Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander 
Children’s Day event on the 4th August. 

The Paediatric team & Yorgum did a great job with 
activities for the kids. This year’s theme was `Little 
Voices Loud Futures’ in celebration of the day we 
recognise our children as our future. 

We empower them to have strong voices and be 
proud of their culture while leading them into the 
future. It was an enjoyable day for all the children 
who had lots to do; sensory play, art and craft , and 
planting their own pot plant. It was deadly to see 
the parents and children enjoying the event.

Yorgas’ Health and Wellbeing Day

Yorgas’ Health and Wellbeing Day was a deadly 
turn out. The women were pampered with haircuts 
and healing therapy. There lots of prizes won on 
the day. 

The yorgas were happy and said that there should 
be more events like this occurring. Maddington 
Clinic also had a Yorgas Health & Wellbeing event, 
and it was great to see the health session well 
attended. 

World Suicide Prevention &  
RUOK Day

The Health Promotion and Community Liason 
teams attended Ballajura College for RUOK Day. 
It was a great opportunity to promote health to our 
youth, who engaged well with not just Derbarl but 
other services that attended.

Midland NAIDOC Community Event

Derbarl was a proud sponsor of the Midland 
NAIDOC Community Event in October.

It was another fantastic event to yarn with 
the community on Derbarl programs and 
services, and our TIS team did some good work 
promoting on the effects of smoking and vaping.     

Highlights From Derbarl Events
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EventsEvents

Birak Concert

Held on 26 January, the Birak Concert, featured 
music, dance and art and lived up to its name 
as Western Australia’s premier celebration of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander culture. 
 
Derbarl’s TIS and HP teams hosted a stall at the 
event.

Barry Cameron Memorial Basketball 
Carnival

TIS team attended the Barry Cameron Memorial 
Basketball Carnival 2024 at Joondalup Arena on 
12th, 13th and 14th January. 
 
We promoted our services, program and 
advocated the harms & effect of smoking and 
vaping. This was a Smoke & Vape Free Event. 
 
Barry Cameron Memorial Basketball Carnival 
attracted over 2,000 Indigenous people who 
came from far and wide over the 3 days giving 
Derbarl exposure to the community.

Youth Services Open Day at the 
Clarkson Youth Hub

A big crowd turned up for the event. Our 
koorlangkas learnt how to write their feelings 
using rhymes, which they then sang in hip hop.  
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EventsEvents

Wanneroo Festival

Derbarl Yerrigan held a stall at the Wanneroo 
festival in February. Language classes were held 
at the stall. A large crowd turned up for the event.  

Derbarl Yerrigan Health Service 
Indigenous Round

Wugen Wal-Yan’s February theme was “Strike 
Out Tobacco Smoking” alongside the “Derbarl 
Yerrigan Health Service Indigenous Round”- 
a Perth based baseball carnival hosted by 
Baseball WA.

King Edward & TIS Partnership

The TIS team have been busy working with our 
partners at King Edward Memorial Hospital, the 
team are seated at the hospital every fortnight 
on Friday’s from 10 am till 12 pm.

We love yarning with the community members 
about the negative effects of smoking and 
vaping while pregnant.

Early this year we ran a give away for a mother’s 
starter kit, which was won by a community 
member staying at Angus Walsh House.

We look forward to running another competition 
soon.

AFLW Indigenous Round

The TIS Team attend the AFLW Indigenous 
round Freo vs St. Kilda on Saturday 22nd 
November in Fremantle. Our stall was a part of 
the Walyalup Moorditj Markets.

The markets had heaps of different indigenous 
designed products, and it was a beautiful day 
with Freo winning!

Nicky Winmar Cup Carnival

On Sunday 15th October the TIS Team, along 
with the Health Promotion Team, attended 
the Nicky Winmar Cup and Kirby Bentley Cup 
(Football) at UWA Sports Park. The event was 
a great success with roughly 300 people in 
attendance. 
 
Youth engagement was high and education was 
delivered through fun activities, competitions 
and prizes.  
 
We gave out bags, water bottles, lip balm, 
glasses, hats, fidget spinners, keychains etc with 
our very own Wugen Wal-yan Logo.
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Awards & Recognition
“�It is remarkable that a 
service that started  
50 years ago by a  
group of volunteers in 
an old city building with 
disused equipment from 
Royal Perth Hospital 
has become the largest 
Aboriginal-Community 
Controlled Health Service 
in Western Australia  
and the best GP service  
in the state.”

As Derbarl prepared to celebrate its 50th 
Anniversary in the third quarter of last year, 
Dr Corey was announced as the winner of 
the RACGP 2023 GP in Training, and this was 
followed by the announcement that Derbarl was 
the RACGPs best in state’s GP service for 2023. 

An incredibly proud achievement.

The award acknowledges our Board’s strong 
leadership and the work Derbarl does every day for 
our community – its compassion and commitment 
to cultural safety and clinical excellence. 

Derbarl is also proud to have for the second 
consecutive year, an Aboriginal GPR win the GP in 
Training Award. We really have made tremendous 
progress in the training and development of GPRs 
in Derbarl. Derbarl regained accreditation as a GP 
training organisation in 2000. 

This is recognition of the extraordinary clinical 
leadership of our Medical Director, and the support 
of the GP Supervisors who mentor our GPRs and 
the uncompromising and dedicated efforts of 
GPRs towards their training and patient care. 

We are immensely proud of Dr Corey Dalton for 
his RACGP 2023 GP in Training award.

This award recognises a registrar’s commitment 
to general practice, training and learning, their 
patients, and the community they work in. It is 
a well-earned and deserved recognition of Dr 
Corey’s unwavering commitment to his patients, 
colleagues, community and Derbarl. Dr Corey is 
highly regarded and respected by patients and 
staff. 

Dr Corey is a champion and tremendous team 
player, always willing to help the team out and 

provide culturally responsive comprehensive 
care to our patients in the pursuit of improving 
their health and wellbeing. Not only does he 
provide care to patients, he also rolled up his 
sleeves to support the COVID care team with 
tele-health and patient deliveries. Dr Corey is 
proactive in our paeds specialists clinics, CQI 
committee and has taken on a lead role in our 
new ENT visiting specialist clinic in Mirrabooka  

Congratulations Dr Corey.

RCAGP 2023
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Staff Summit Awards

LIVING THE DERBARL VISION AWARD
Dr Shane Turner 
Embracing and living the Derbarl values.

LIVING THE DERBARL VISION AWARD
Dr Richelle Douglas 
Embracing and living the Derbarl values. 

CUSTOMER SERVICE AWARD
Marion Davies 
Outstanding service to clients - 
demonstrating outstanding teamwork - for 
taking pride in your work - and inspiring us 
to go above and beyond in all that we do. 

ROOKIE AWARD
Sonia Talamo 
Recognising the impact and progress made 
by an individual in their first year with Team 
Derbarl. 

ROOKIE AWARD
Zac Alexander 
Recognising the impact and progress made 
by an individual in their first year with Team 
Derbarl. 

INNOVATION & QUALITY AWARD
Jacquie Rushford 
Dedication to improving processes and quality 
care. 

AUNTY JOAN WINCH AWARD
Dr Basim Al-Maliki 
Supporting others through collaboration and 
communication. 

INSPIRATIONAL AWARD
Cecilia Cox 
Selfless service and dedication to inspiring 
students early in their careers, by the sharing of 
on-the-job knowledge and experience 

INSPIRATIONAL AWARD
Rachel Scott 
Selfless service and dedication to inspiring 
students early in their careers, by the sharing of 
on-the-job knowledge and experience 
 

CEO AWARD
John Dickie 
Positively impacting on patients, carers and 
family members that access the Maddington 
Clinic and willingness to assist the team with 
a supportive helpful attitude.
 
CEO AWARD
Jubin Cherian 
Exemplifying the meaning of teamwork.
 
CEO AWARD
Dr Jessamy Stirling 
Outstanding care and dedication to patients.

Our December Staff Summit, 
recognised and celebrated the 
achievement and service of our 
staff and their contributions to 
our community. 

We congratulate our health 
care heroes!

SERVICE AWARD

25 YEARS

Arthur Prosser

20 YEARS 

Aunty Jane Jones
Johnene Sariago
Dr Basim

15 YEARS

Sue Prosser
Diane Ugle
Carmen Stacey

10 YEARS

Shirley Gemo
Bianca Penny
Rachel Scott
Tanya Thorne

5 YEARS

Zuhal Hameedullah
Abhi Karunakaran
Hochee Wong
Bridget Sanders



Promotions
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715 SHIRTS

Our new Derbarl Health Check shirts are 
available in all Derbarl Clinics.

Regular health check-ups can identify any early 
signs of health issues. Finding problems early 
means that your chances for effective treatment 
are increased.

Book in for your 715 health check at your nearest 
Derbarl Clinic and pick up one of these Moorditj 
shirts.

All sizes available including Koolangas shirts.
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MEMBERS CONTACT 
UPDATE
Update your contact details at any clinic reception, 
or scan the QR Code to fill in the online form.

Louise Tucker
Margaret Culbong (RIP)
Marian Kickett
Marie Bartlett
Marlene Jackamurra Chesson
Marley Nelson
Maureen Colbung
May McGuire
Michelle Nelson-Cox
Miranda Farmer
Morris McGuire
Morton Hansen
Neville Collard
Patricia Bushby
Patricia Yarran (RIP)
Patricia Yarran
Patrick Smith
Peter Phillips
Peter Woods
Phillipa Cook
Professor Patricia Dudgeon
Reginald Yarran
Richard Wilkes
Robert Eggington
Robert Isaacs OAM JP
Robert Morrison
Robert Smith (RIP)
Robin Yarran (RIP)
Roger Turvey
Ron Villaflor
Rosalie Kickett
Roslyn Yarran (RIP)
Sandra Blurton
Sandra Collard
Professor Sandra Eades AO
Sharon Bushby (RIP)
Sheridan Walley
Sherma Ugle (RIP)
Sue Broun
Sue Cooper
Sylvia Nelson
Ted Hart (RIP)
Thierra Clanton
Venis Collard
Walter A McGuire Jnr
William Carson
Yvonne Axford

Founding Members
President
Gloria Brennan (RIP)
Secretary 
Marlene Chesson
Treasurer 
William Carson
Chairman Medical Executive 
Committee 
Roger Dawkins
Council Member 
Phillipa Cook
Council Member 
Sue Broun
Council Member 
Marie Bartlett
Council Member 
Brian Wyatt (RIP)
Council Member 
Iole Burkett (RIP)
Council Member 
Sue Cooper

Life Members
Elizabeth Hanson MBE (RIP)
Phillippa Cook
Freda Ogilvie
Gloria Brennan (RIP)
Beth Woods
Florence Springs (RIP)
Rose Pell (RIP)
Jean Collard (RIP)
Robert Isaacs OAM JP
Minnie Van Leewin
Dr John Troy (RIP)
Dr Don Hicks (RIP)
Lorna Humes (RIP)
Francis Ward
Sister Marie Clements (RIP)
Father Brian Tiernan (RIP)
Sister Bernadine Daley (RIP)
Syd Blurton (RIP)
Dr Joan Winch (RIP)
Teresa Isaacs
Dr Raji Krishnan
Richard Wilkes
Daniel Jackson (RIP)

The Derbarl Yerrigan Health Service honours the 
legacy and vision of our founding members, life 
members and past Board Directors that have 
paved the way and set the strong foundations and 
leadership of health care and advocacy for our 
people and community.

We also honour our current Board Directors who 
continue the legacy of providing strong  leadership 
and direction.

Dean Collard
Marjorie Nelson (RIP)
Marian Kickett
Jack Davis (RIP)
May McGuire
Joan Isaacs (RIP)
Venis Collard
Roslyn Yarran (RIP)
Kathy Penny (RIP)
Shirley Lowden (RIP)
Arnold Franks (RIP)
Helena Pritchard (RIP)
Dorothy Winmar (RIP)
Dorothy Bagshaw
Dulcie Donaldson
Arthur Garlett
Shirley Garlett (RIP)
Denis Hayward (RIP)
Danny Jackson (RIP)
Beverley Ladyman
Irene Nannup (RIP)
Pearl Sathasivam
John Troy (RIP)
Arnold Yarran

Past & Current  
Directors
Abigail Harry
Barbara McGillivray
Barry Bartlett
Betty Dann
Brian Wyatt (RIP)
Bruce Loo
Charne Hayden
Colin Garlett
Professor Daniel McAullay
Daniel Morrison
David Collard
David Dolman
Dean Collard
Deanne Lewis
Debra Bennell
Delphine Clark
Denis Hayward (RIP)
Dennis Eggington
Dianne Taylor (RIP)
Don Farmer (RIP)

Donna Nelson
Dora Parfitt
Doreen Nelson
Dorothy Bagshaw
Dorothy Henry
Dorothy Winmar (RIP)
Edward (Ted ) Wilkes
Eileen Taylor (RIP)
Eric Hayward (RIP)
Fabian Yarran
Farley Garlett
Francine Eades
Fred Collard (RIP)
Gail Yarran
Gary Williams (RIP)
Geoff Harben
Geraldine Hayden
Glen Taylor
Gloria Brennan (RIP)
Gloria Walley (RIP)
Gningala Yarran-Clanton
Greg Ugle
Harry Thorne (RIP)
Helen Corbett
Helena Pritchard (RIP)
Iole Burkett (RIP)
Irene Stainton
Jackie Oakley
Jim Drayton (RIP)
John Penny
Joshua Collard
Joslyn Eades-Tass
Karen Glover
Kathleen Penny (RIP)
Kenneth Latham
Kerry Hunt
Kevin Cox
Kevin Fitzgerald
Kim Isaacs
Laurence Riley
Lesley Nelson
Lex Collard
Lillian Passmore (RIP)
Lorna Hume (RIP)
Lorna Lewis (RIP)
Lorraine Bellotti
Lorraine Morrison

Today, we are the largest Aboriginal Community 
Controlled Health service in Western Australia and a 
living embodiment of the vision and aspirations of all 
those on our honour roll.

We honour, remember, reflect, and respect those that 
came before us and led the way to where we are 
today.

Honour Roll



East Perth Clinic
156 Wittenoom Street 

East Perth 
Phone: (08) 9421 3888 

Fax: 08 6365 4240

Midland Clinic
Suite 8, 6 Centennial Place 

Midland 
Phone: (08) 9374 1400 

Fax: 08 6255 5892

Maddington Clinic
Unit 1-3, 5 Binley Place 

Maddington 
Phone: (08) 9452 5333 

Fax: 08 6255 5891

Mirrabooka Clinic
14/22 Chesterfield Road 

Mirrabooka 
Phone: (08) 9344 0444 

Fax: 08 6255 5893

www.dyhs.org.au
Facebook | @derbarlyerriganhealth

Instagram | @derbarlyerriganhealthservice

Contact Us

Member Contact
Board Secretariat   

Email: governance@dyhs.org.au 
Phone: (08) 9421 3888 


